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All Washington utilities report their sources of electricity 
to the Department of Commerce, which combines the 
information with data from wholesale markets to determine 
a fuel mix summary for each utility. The fuel mix is reported 
based on rules established by the Department of Commerce 
and is based on the generating plants and contracts of 
each utility, and the power sources used by the Bonneville 
Power Administration.  The 2022 Department of Commerce 
published report is available here:  Washington State Electric 
Utility Fuel Mix Disclosure Report.  Please note - the data for 
2023 is currently being compiled. 
Washington State Law requires the PUD to disclose the mix of fuels used to 
generate the electricity sold to its customers under RCW 19.29A.

Pend Oreille County Campgrounds 
Maps & Information

Are you excited to make plans to get out and 
explore the area this summer?  Pend Oreille 
County offers numerous campgrounds and 
recreational sites.  As a condition of the 
PUD's FERC license to operate Box Canyon 
Dam, we publish a recreation map which 
includes detailed information and site 
specific maps on most of the campground 
and recreational sites in the area.  Please use 
the link below to view a PDF of the maps and 
related information. Campground Map

https://www.commerce.wa.gov/growing-the-economy/energy/fuel-mix-disclosure/
https://www.commerce.wa.gov/growing-the-economy/energy/fuel-mix-disclosure/
https://popud.org/assets/PDFs/REA/d983d49aa5/Campground-Map-2021_FINAL.pdf
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Sign-up TODAY!  You could be the lucky winner of 
a new Amazon Fire Tablet.  Signing up is easy, visit the 
main page of our website for all the details, links, and infor-
mation.  Prior or new enrollment into the following PUD Pro-

grams will earn you a ticket each into the “Spring into Action” 
drawing.

The PUD’s 7th Annual 811 Art Contest The PUD’s 7th Annual 811 Art Contest 
is Calling Artists of all Agesis Calling Artists of all Ages
April is National Safe Digging month and 
we need your help to promote 811 & safe 
digging practices.  We invite you to 
submit artwork that illustrates 
safe digging utilizing the theme 
of 811’s slogan: “Know what’s 
below.  Call before you dig.” 

What is 811? State law requires 
anyone digging a hole that is one 
foot deep or more to call 811 at least 
two business days before starting. Why? For 
everyone’s safety. Hitting an underground 
utility line could be extremely dangerous and 
interrupt power to your neighborhood.  

For contest rules and details, download the contest registration form 
here: 811 Art Contest.  Submissions are due Monday, March 25, 2024 by 
5pm.  Up to four winners will be selected and each will receive a prize.

Pend Oreille PUD cautions customers to be 
aware of telephone scams. We regularly 

hear from customers that telephone scammers 
are targeting our service territory.  Beware of 
phone calls threatening disconnection of your 
power due to non-payment.  If you receive a 
call instructing you to provide a credit card 
number in order for your PUD account to be 
reinstated, it is a scam. 
The PUD does make phone calls to customers 
regarding delinquent accounts, however, we 
do not take payment directly over the phone. 
Customers who receive suspicious phone calls 
should hang up and call us at 509-447-3137.  
For more information surrounding various 
types of scams to be aware of, please visit the 
News & Alerts section of our website or click 
here: Beware of Scams.

Commissioners:
Curt Knapp:	cknapp@popud.org	 509.671.1111 
Dave Rick:	 drick@popud.org	 509.671.7952 
Joe Onley:	 jonley@popud.org	 509.671.1312 
Website:	 www.popud.org

CONNECT WITH US! 
Main Line: 	 509.447.3137 
TDD: 	 800.833.6388

PUD  BOARD  OF  COMMISSIONERS  &  MEETINGS
The PUD is governed by three locally elected commissioners who serve six-year staggered 
terms.  The current PUD Commissioners are: Joe Onley - President, Dave Rick - Vice 
President, and Curt Knapp - Secretary.  Our commissioners are here to serve you.  Feel 
free to contact them anytime by phone or email. 
Customers and community members are invited to attend public meetings and be heard 
by the commission.  The PUD’s Board Meetings are 
held in-person in either Newport or at Box Canyon 
Dam as well as virtually via Microsoft Teams.  
Special meetings are subject to take place at anytime. 
For meeting schedules & more information, please 
visit our website here: Commissioners & Meetings.
Pictured left to right: Commissioners Knapp, Rick, and Onley

https://popud.org/assets/PDFs/Newsletters-Publications/382440034f/7th-Annual-811-Art-Contest-Registration-Form_Fillable.pdf
https://popud.org/news-and-alerts/alerts/
mailto:cknapp@popud.org
mailto:rlarson@popud.org
mailto:jonley@popud.org
http://www.popud.org
https://popud.org/top-links/about-your-pud/commissioners-and-meetings/

